Letter of Permission Policy

The following policy seeks to facilitate access to courses offered by UOIT to students at other institutions and conversely to allow UOIT students to complete courses elsewhere.

With a Letter of Permission from a recognized institution, a student studying elsewhere will be allowed to enroll in UOIT courses pending availability. The Letter of Permission will be used in lieu of transcripts from their home institution. As a result, it is the responsibility of the student to ensure they have the necessary prerequisites and are academically prepared for the course. These students will be admitted as special students not seeking a degree and will be subject to the applicable application and Letter of Permission fees.

To benefit from a full array of course selection, a UOIT student may wish to take a course at another institution. A Letter of Permission ensures that the courses to be taken at the host institution will be recognized for credit at UOIT and are applicable to the student's program of study. This allows the student to attend the host institution without formal admission. If the student is in clear academic standing and has the necessary prerequisite courses they will be granted a Letter of Permission for the course. Students must complete the Letter of Permission Request Form and submit a course outline to the Registrar's Office allowing a minimum 3 week processing time. Students are responsible for having copies of the final transcript from the host institution forwarded to the UOIT Registrar's Office for award of transfer credit. The minimum mark a student must achieve to have the course transferred in 60%.

UOIT students must apply for a Letter of Permission before taking a course elsewhere. Failure to do so could result in revocation of admission.

